SCHOOL ADMINISTRATIVE UNIT 50

48 POST ROAD GREENLAND, NH 03840 (603) 422-9572 FAX (603) 422-9575

GREENLAND CENTRAL SCHOOL 70 POST ROAD GREENLAND, NH 03840 (603) 431-6723 FAX (603) 430-7683 MAUDE H. TREFETHEN SCHOOL CRANFIELD STREET NEW CASTLE, NH 03854 (603) 436-5416 FAX (603) 427-1918 Newington Public School 133 Nimble Hill Road Newington, NH 03801 (603) 436-1482 FAX (603) 427-0692 RYE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 461 SAGAMORE ROAD RYE, NH 03870 (603) 436-4731 FAX (603) 431-6702 RYE JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL 501 WASHINGTON ROAD RYE, NH 03870 (603) 964-5591 FAX (603) 964-3881

Superintendent's Report Rye School Board Meeting Wednesday, October 16, 2019 5:00 PM

Agenda

Kelli Killen will provide a brief update to her report which is located in the Google Drive.

Mindy Ryan will provide an update on current FY 2020 fund balance and also have copies of the DOE 25 which will require school board members' signatures prior to submission to the NHDOE.

Under Personnel, I have two conference requests from Ms. Warden at RES and Mr. Scogin at RJH which will require school board action.

Communications

There are two communications which I will share with the Board on Wednesday evening.

- NHDOE, Bureau of Student Support
- NHDOE Approval of Blizzard Bag Program for 2019-2020

SAU 50 Joint Board Meeting

I wish to thank school board members who were in attendance for the September 25th joint school board meeting in Newington.

AREA Meeting

The bi-annual AREA Meeting was held on Wednesday, October 9th at Portsmouth High School. Alyson Baryiames (Greenland), Jane Lannon (New Castle) and I represented SAU 50 at the meeting. I will provide a copy of the meeting minutes once they are received from Portsmouth.

A.C.T. Negotiations

To date, four sessions have been held with representatives of the Association of Coastal Teachers / Rye. Mrs. Honda, Dr. Marion and I will provide the Board with an update on the progress of negotiations in non-public session.

Facilities Update for Discussion

- 1) Included in your packet is a written proposal from Impact Fire for replacement of the fire panel at Rye Elementary School.
- 2) Included in your packet is a report from Robert Stockman at New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services regarding a recent state inspection of the underground storage tank at Rye Junior High. Jim Gordon reports that the two deficiencies noted in the report will need to be rectified within the next thirty days and has contacted the appropriate local vendors to begin work and / or obtain quotes for the work to be completed.
- 3) Included in your packet is an update from Tim Johnson, Project Manager at Energy Management Consultants, Inc. regarding new fixture installation. Mr. Johnson reports that work at the elementary school is 86% complete and work has begun at the junior high with 26% of the work completed.

Meeting Reminders

- Rye School Board Meeting Proposed Budget Review November 4, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. Rye Town Hall
- Parent University Presentation on Special Education, Section 504, Social Media Policy November 6, 2019 @ 6:00 PM, RJH Cafeteria
- SAU 50 Joint Board Meeting November 13, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. at Rye Junior High School
- Rye School Board Meeting November 19, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. at Rye Junior High School

I look forward to meeting with the Board on Wednesday evening.

Submitted by,

Salvatore Petralia October 11, 2019